COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING
Thursday, September 14, 2006, St. Andrews Presbyterian Church

President Betty Kelley called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.
There were no guests present.

Community Quilts: JoAnn Dovgin urged members to turn in their Community Quilts. The quilts for
“Angels Bearing Gifts” will be presented at the November meeting, and the ones for the Linus Project in
December. The Linus Project quilts should have no ornamentation or embellishments that would be
harmful to a child; all quilts should be washed and dried and free of any scent.

Show and Tell: Quilts were shown by: Mellissa Frolli, a Hawaiian applique in pink and white; Kristin
Otte, a finish-it-up; Patti Hunter, three Community Quilts; Arla Wardell, “There’s a Dog on My Quilt:”
Barbara Ortiz, a UFQO Challenge; and Carol Boyce, an antique pink and white quilt that is for sale.

Workshops: Janet Berlin announced the following upcoming programs and workshops:

1. In October, Cathy van Bruggen will teach “All About Applique,” on Oct 13". There is a $35.00 fee for
the workshop and $10.00 for the pattern for a 24" x 24" piece.

2. In November, Eileen Alber, the owner of the Quilter's Studio in Newberry Park, will present a trunk
show on Thursday night called “From Traditional to Contemporary,” and on November 10" lead a
workshop featuring a no-sew background, embroidery, and stenciling with paint. The workshop will
require only simple supplies.

3. In December, Guild member Kim Wulfert will present her lecture “Quizzing the Quilt Historian,” and
members are asked to bring their vintage and antique quilts to the meeting to share. There will be no
workshop

Nominations Committee: Wanda Livernois, speaking for Penny Odom, announced that there is still a
need for a few more volunteers to fill positions, including that of President, and Chairman of Present and
Future Programs.

Announcements: Betty announced that the Board will meet next Thursday night in the Clubhouse at
Maravilla. Phyllis Anderson announced that the Rancho Santa Barbara Craft Fair will be on Sept. 30
from 10 to 2. Marilyn Martin announced a bus trip to Pacific International Quilt show on Oct. 14 and 15.

2006 Quilt Show: Evelyn Gorrindo listed jackets, place mats, wallets, pin cushions, and wall hangings as
items that will be for sale in the Boutique, and announced that there will be a meeting Friday Oct. 29" at
3 pm for all participants. Kathy Rose listed all the publicity that has been arranged for the show,

thanked the people taking bookmarks and posters everywhere, and thanked Jean McMillan and Judy
Rose for the poster and ad designs. Jean was also responsible for the display at the main library. Leslie
Hogan expects to do the floor layout on Wednesday at a time T. B. D. Barbara Franklin thanked the
volunteers who have signed up and added that she needs 59 more people: 10 more Security people, 10
more White Glovers, and 16 more at the Education Table. She noted that volunteers get in free for both
days of the show. Pat Masterson is in charge of the judging on Thursday, 8:15 am at Goleta Valley
Community Center. Volunteers can get instructions from her at the break. Kristin Otte noted that some
quilts won'’t be hung due to space limitations. She thanked the people who are collecting quilts. The
deadline for getting quilts to a collector is Sept. 25™. At 5 pm Sunday after the show, the quilts will come
down and be sorted for pickup. Quilts can be picked up at 6 or later; the judges comments will also be
available. Wearables will follow the same procedure. Evelyn Gorrindo announced that Boutique articles
not sold can be taken at 5. Liz Turner announced that Lynette Lishman has tickets for the Friday night
catered dinner. Betty Kelley said that the distribution procedure for the quilts after the show has to do




with protecting the quilts. All first choice quilts are in; most of the second choices are in, based on size
and color.

Block-of-the-Month: Darilyn Kisch announced that this month’s winner of the cardinal blocks was Nancy
Miller; next month is a gingerbread man block.

Challenge Quilts: The program for the evening was the exhibition of the Challenge Quilts. Quilts shown
were: JoAnn Conklin, “Santa Barbara Mission;” Pat Masterson, “No Ties in My Sky;” Darilyn Kisch,
“What?”; Arlene Bailey, “Quilt Production Enhancer;” Judy Rys, “I'm Looking Through You;” Betty Kelley,
“Dyeing to Bloom;” Jean Serber, “From My Husband’s Brain to My Sewing Room;” Melissa Frolli,
“Rainbow Sherbet;” Ruth Walters, “Hail to the Rotary Cutter;” Ing Welker, “Computer Magic: Now If Only
| Could Do It on My Computer;” Karen Pickford,”Computer-Aided Design;” Kristin Otte, “Never Say
Never;” Mary Ballard, “Contemporary vs Traditional;” Ranell Hansen, “Where Did | Put My Scissors?”;
Dorothy Fitch, “Round and Round;” Kimberly Wolford, “Creative Reading;” Pat Chusick, “Quick Fix and
Then Off to the Quilt Store;” Diane Eardley, “Colorado Wild Rose;” Michelle Garbarino, “Self-Portrait;”
Linda Estrada, “Home is Where the Heart Is;” and Marlene Pearson, “Bar Code - It's Everywhere.”

Prizes were awarded to: Karen Pickford, First Place, $75.00 gift certificate from Blue island plus fabric;
Second Place, Darilyn Kisch, $50.00 gift certificate from Grant House plus fabric; Third Place, Jean
Serber, $25.00 gift certificate from Treasure Hunt plus fabric; Fourth Place, Kristin Otte, $25.00 gift
certificate from Blue Island plus fabric; and Fourth Runner-Up, JoAnne Conklin, $25.00 gift certificate
from Grant House plus fabric.

Door Prizes: Jean McCaffrey announced that door prizes were won by Diane Haley, llona Varner, Ulla
Sigurdson, Dorothy Fitch, Patti Hunter and Barbara Ortiz.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ky Easton, Co-Recording Secretary




